
 
 

 

 

November 13, 2020 

 

via Electronic Filing 

 

Public Utility Commission of Oregon 

Attn:  Filing Center 

P.O. Box 1088 

Salem, OR  97308-1088 

 

Re:  UM 1953 – Oregon Citizens’ Utility Board’s (CUB’s) Closing Brief 

 

Dear Filing Center:  

 

Pursuant to the Administrative Law Judge’s Memorandum and Ruling issued in this case 

on October 16, 2020, closing briefs in this portion of the proceedings are to be filed today.  This 

letter is to notify the Oregon Public Utility Commission (Commission) and stakeholders that 

CUB will not be filing a closing brief.  CUB respectfully requests that the Commission adopt the 

recommendations contained in its opening brief.  

 

Please let me know if you have any questions or concerns. 

 

Respectfully submitted,   

    

 
Michael P. Goetz, OSB #141465 

General Counsel 

Oregon Citizens’ Utility Board  

610 SW Broadway, Ste. 400  

Portland, OR 97205  

T. 503.227.1984  

F. 503.224.2596  

E. mike@oregoncub.org 

 

 
 


